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Dear Colleague 





INVESTIGATION INTO POSSIBLE FMD ON A FARM IN NORTH YORKSHIRE





You will all be aware that yesterday 26 February DEFRA began investigations into the possibility of FMD on a sheep farm undergoing restocking near Hawnby in North Yorkshire.  I am pleased to report that the initial results of the laboratory tests so far carried out are negative.  The tests continue and we will report on their final outcome as soon as they become available.





DEFRA has always been of the view that it is prudent to adopt a precautionary approach in the aftermath of the FMD epidemic to guard against any remote risk of latent FMD infection remaining in the national sheep flock. That is why the various restrictions contained in the Interim Animal Movements regime have been kept in place, particularly for sheep. We have asked the veterinary profession and farmers to remain alert to the risk of disease recrudescence through a letter to the Veterinary Record that will be published this week.  A copy of that letter is attached for your information.  





As many of you will know, many farms are still in the process of restocking. Where farms are restocked with sentinel sheep, the animals are subject to official veterinary inspections at weekly intervals for 4 weeks after they enter the premises.  Blood samples are taken from each management group at the fourth inspection and only if these are negative, a final inspection is carried out before official controls are lifted.





In this particular incident, the farm in question had been culled out in August 2001 because of its links with a confirmed FMD outbreak.  Subsequently, it had been fully cleansed and disinfected.  No livestock had been on the holding until it was restocked with about 400 sheep approximately 3 weeks ago.  Prior to this incident, a veterinary inspector had examined the sheep on two occasions and had observed the sheep to be clinically normal.





Yesterday (26 February) the inspector noticed two sheep with mouth lesions and slightly elevated temperatures in a management group of 120: all other sheep on the holding appeared healthy.  Although the available evidence suggested that the presence of disease was unlikely, the veterinary inspector, in consultation with SVS headquarters in London, decided that tests should be carried out to be sure this was not a case of FMD.  It was for this reason that the two sheep were killed and samples from them were sent to IAH Pirbright for virological examination. Blood samples from other sheep on the holding were also sent for serological testing.





In cases like this where we cannot rule out the possibility of FMD, our policy is to place the farm under official control and impose movement restrictions on holdings within an 8-km radius until the results of the tests are known. In addition, we have traced the flocks of origin for the sentinel sheep and placed them under official control until the results of the laboratory tests are known. 





In summary, this incident is an investigation to rule out the possibility of FMD in sheep on a farm undergoing restocking under official control and where the official veterinary inspector felt unable to say with confidence that the sheep were not affected by the disease. In the circumstances we felt we had to take highly precautionary action. In all likelihood there will be similar incidents in the coming months as restocking continues.  





If, contrary to our expectations, this case is confirmed as FMD then we would declare an Infected Premises and a Restricted Infected Area, slaughter animals on the IP and (subject to veterinary advice) the contiguous premises. In addition, we would be likely to impose a complete ban on all livestock movements for a temporary period while completing our investigations into the source of the infection. Naturally, we hope that none of this becomes necessary in this case but the Department stands ready to implement emergency measures if they are required.





I hope this explains the background to this incident and why we took the action we did.  DEFRA will keep stakeholders informed of the results of the additional testing that is currently underway on which we hope to get final results over the weekend.





Yours sincerely








Roy Hathaway





Roy Hathaway


Head of Foot and Mouth Division
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